

E-012-17

RECEIVED

AUG 0 7 2017

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

To Kathy Olson, Board Chair Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board:

This notice is to inform you that Iroquois Memorial Hospital has closed our OB department. Our date for discontinuation of the Maternal and Neonatal Services was July 31, 2017 as previously notified.

A CON had been accepted by the state of Illinois and IDPH has been informed about our decision.

Should you require any further information or have questions please feel free to contact me directly 815-432-7967.

Sincerely,

Timothy L. Smith Chief Executive Officer



STATE OF ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. ● SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 ●(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

January 31, 2017

Timothy Smith, CEO Iroquois Memorial Hospital and Resident Home 200 Fairman Wateseka, Illinois 60970

Re:

20 ILCS 3960 - Exemption Completeness

Exemption #E-012-17 - Iroquois Memorial Hospital and Resident Home

Dear Mr Smith:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your exemption application for the discontinuation of the obstetric category of service at the above identified facility under the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. Your application was deemed complete as of January 31, 2017. If no public hearing is requested your exemption application will be forwarded to the Board Chair. The Board Chair will either approve the discontinuation of the category of service or refer the exemption application to the State Board for State Board approval. You will be notified should a public hearing be requested.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery at courtney.avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.

Sincerely,

Kathy Olson, Board Chair

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board

Enclosure: